The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 2 February 2015 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Claire Bonny (CB), Tara Peacock (TP), Janet Onslow (JO), Margaret Nevin (MN), Frances Boucher (FB), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Ray James (RJ)

1 TP (Chairperson) welcomed everyone to the meeting

2 Apologies for absence: There were no apologies for absence.

3 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

4 Matters Arising

(i) NHS England have voted against the merger of Canterbury and Ashford CCGs 
5 Updates from Clinical Commissioning Group

More power will be moved from NHS England to local CCGs. The Care Network will provide integrated care in the community and plans to involve the voluntary sectors and the public although all decisions will be clinically led. Mental health, long term chronic illness, children’s services and dementia services are priority areas
6 Proposed Boundary Changes
Old School Surgery has put in an application to change its boundary areas so that Canterbury, Harbledown and Blean will no longer be within our boundaries for new patients. Existing patients from these areas will not be required to change GP but new patients from these areas or existing patients who subsequently move from Chartham will need to change GP. This is because Dr Kinnersley is unable to provide home visits to such a wide area – it is not a productive use of his time to be spending so much time driving across Canterbury 
7 Patient Awareness of Appropriate Use of Health Services, A&E, Minor Injuries, GP, 999, 111, Pharmacist

KK thought a lot of the problems with overuse/inapproriate use of A&E was down to the failings of the new 111 system. This system was meant to triage people but is not working. People using 111 are being given inappropriate advice or waiting so long for return calls/reassurance that they end up presenting at A&E anyway.

8 Any Other Business

(i) TP reported that Old School Surgery had received glowing reports and recommendations during a recent discussion on a local community facebook group

(ii) KK said that at the March meeting we will need to give some thought to questions for the forthcoming patient questionnaire

9 Date and time of next meeting: Monday 2 March at 7.30pm
